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• NHS BSA explained that the “arrangements provided by Payroll Giving are based 

upon the deduction of fixed monetary amounts from pay, which applicants are 

asked to confirm at the outset on the application form Payroll Giving provides. 

This arrangement appears to meet the preferences of the vast majority of people 

who wish to make regular charitable donations and is compatible with our payroll 

systems.”  

• NHS BSA must administer the Scheme in accordance with the applicable 

governing regulations. There is no sign that it is not doing so in this particular 

case. 

• It was the Adjudicator’s opinion that the complaint should not be upheld. 

 Mr D did not accept the Adjudicator’s Opinion and in response made the following 

comments:- 

• The matter of late notification of pension entitlement only started when there was 

a contract renewal with Equinity Paymaster “with this arrangement perpetuated by 

NHS BSA”. 

• The late notification impinges on his ability to provide a prompt update to Payroll 

Giving. 
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• Although he is not an accountant, his research indicates that the late notification is 

due to NHS BSA’s procedures and not attributable to any delay in notification from 

HMRC. 

 As Mr D did not agree with the Adjudicator’s Opinion, the complaint was passed to 

me to consider. Mr D’s further comments do not change the outcome. I agree with the 

Adjudicator’s Opinion and I will therefore only respond to the points made by Mr D for 

completeness. 

Ombudsman’s decision 

 

 

 I do not uphold Mr D’s complaint. 

 
Anthony Arter 

Pensions Ombudsman 
19 December 2019 

 


